
 

From: traci riddell <riddells2@hotmail.com>  

Sent: Friday, 15 May 2020 10:44 AM 

To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 

Subject: CAI Proposed Variation to Managers Entitlements  

 

Fair Work Commission  

Matter No: AM2014/283 Registered and Licensed Clubs Award 

ATT: Justice Ross  

 

Dear Sir,  

This will adversely affect the employment conditions of club managers. We work long hours(12 

hour shifts) and we would be profoundly affected by this decision. This is not a timely or 

welcomed move. 

Our families would also be adversely affected by this decision as much of our time doing long 

hour and rotating shifts take away What precious time we have with them which is why we need 

to have our 5 weeks of leave per year. Work ,life ,balance! 

 

Cessation of Annual Leave Loading for Managers receiving 20% and 50% Exemption Rates 

I cannot see any justification for the continued payment of annual leave loading for salaried 

managers - it is not protecting them from lost wages but simply conferring an additional financial 

entitlement.  

This proposal is a brazen attempt to strip us as managers of an existing managerial entitlement 

loading for working over-time hours and we will oppose it. 

 

Decrease in Annual Leave Entitlements from 5 Weeks to 4 Weeks per annum 

 

We as members of the CMAA believes that this proposed variation is again a brazen attempt to 

strip managers of an existing managerial entitlement loading and will oppose it. 

 

In light of the current economic climate, club shut down and the COVID-19 pandemic this could 

not come at a worst time. 
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Now, more than at any other time in the Club Industry’s long and prestigious history, club 

managers’ skills, knowledge and business acumen are required to navigate through the current 

COVID 19 related situation. To penalise us as individuals to whom our club board and our 

members will be relying upon to ensure that our club ( my club) survives into the future is at best 

laughable at worst just downright degrading. 

 

 

Many Thanks  

Traci Riddell CMAA Member 

Club Manager  

Blacktown Worker’s Club  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Sent from my iPad 


